CITY OF HAINES

COUNCIL MEETING AGENDA
TUESDAY 

  NOVEMBER 12, 2013

CONVENE: 6:00 PM

LOCATION: CITY HALL

ROLL CALL

INVOCATION

Public Comments

A Public Comment Registration Form is required for public testimony. A specific Agenda Item must be indicated on the form in order to speak at the Council meeting. There will be a time limit of three (3) minutes maximum allowed. Please refer to Council Rules of Order and Procedure and the Public Comment Registration Form for more information. 

Public Hearing 
· Public Hearing to obtain citizen comments on the City of Haines application for a 2013 Community Development Block Grant from the Oregon Business Development Department for the Haines Water Compliance Project: Final Design Phase.
Consent Agenda

The items on the Consent Agenda are considered routine and all will be adopted by one motion unless a Council Member or a person in the audience requests, before the vote on the motion, to have any item considered separately.  If any item is removed from the Consent Agenda, it will be discussed immediately following the vote for  the other items on the consent agenda.
· Minutes of October 8, 2013 meeting.
· November accounts payable.

· Resources and obligations report - October
Administrative Matters
· Approve Hiring Public Works Maintenance 1 Employee

· Appoint Planning Commission Members

· Dog Enforcement Updates
Old Business
· Sewer System Issues
· JUB Engineering Water System Improvements

New Business

Mayors/ City Recorder/ Public Works Reports
Council/Committee Reports
The City of Haines complies with Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 and the Americans with Disabilities Act. Assistance is available for individuals with disabilities by calling 856-3366 or the Oregon Telecommunications Relay Service. Their phone numbers are: TTY: 800-648-3458/Voice: 800-848-4442The City of Haines is an equal opportunity Employer and Provider. Complaints of Discrimination should be sent to USDA Director,Office of Civil Rights, Washington, D.C.  20250-9410

Approved by

Council____________________Date_________________________
CITY OF HAINES

COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES

NOVEMBER 12, 2013
 CONVENED: 6:00 PM

CITY HALL
Mayor Anthony opened the November 12, 2013 regular Council meeting at 6:00 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance. Roll call was then taken. Council members present were Dawn O'Grady, Sharon Dinger, Connie Pound, Kathy Ritch, John Shurtleff and Jim Brown. Also present was City Recorder Valerie Russell.

Mayor Anthony led the Council in a prayer.

Citizens present: Sandy Wood and Peter Hall. Also present was Nathan Black from JUB Engineers and Charles Hilderbrand Public Works applicant. 

Public Hearing 
Public Hearing to obtain citizen comments on the City of Haines application for a 2013 Community Development Block Grant from the Oregon Business Development Department for the Haines Water Compliance Project: Final Design Phase.

Mayor Anthony read aloud the Public Notice and Notice of Public Hearing aloud to the Council and Citizens. Public Notice is herein attached and part of the record.

Mayor Anthony asked for Public Comments on the City of Haines application for a 2013 Community Development Block Grant from the Oregon Business Development Department for the Haines Water Compliance Project: Final Design Phase.


Public Comments
Citizen Peter Hall asked what the purpose of applying for the grant was and where would the funds be used.
Mayor Anthony explained that the purpose of applying for the grant was to upgrade the City's water system.

Council Discussion
Councilor Dinger asked what the $2,000,000 would fund. 
Nathan Black from JUB Engineers stated that $674,000 would be used for the Final Design Phase, which incorporates: surveying, geotechnical, environmental review requirements, legal review requirements, grant administration, appraisers and reviews, rate study, construction application and land acquisition process if necessary.

Councilor Pound asked what the State would require for a minimum rate for water.  
Nathan explained that at the end of construction the minimum rate would have to be $39.64 per month.
Nathan commented that $674,000 would be used for the Final Design Phase the remainder of the funds would be used for the construction phase. This is a 100 % grant, which does not require any obligation from the City, the only stipulation is that the water rates at the end of construction are a minimum of $39.64 per month.
Councilor Shurtleff questioned where the additional funding to complete the project would come from and what means the City would use to pay back those funds.

Nathan explained that after the design is complete the City can then determine which scenario will best suit the City. The extent of the project, funding options and financial obligations can then be determined.

Public Comments

Citizen Peter Hall asked if there had been a economic impact study for the consumers concerning the increase in water rates.

There has not been an economic impact study completed at this time.

There were no further comments.

Mayor Anthony closed the Public Hearing.
Agenda Item No. 1 - Consent Agenda

Councilor O'Grady made a motion to accept the consent agenda. Councilor Ritch seconded the motion. Councilor Dinger voted no, due to the fact that she had not reviewed the consent agenda. The motion passed with majority consent. 
Agenda Item No. 2 - Administrative Matters

Approve Hiring Public Works Maintenance 1 Employee
Councilor Dinger made a motion to hire Charles Hilderbrand for the Public Works Maintenance 1 position. Councilor Ritch seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.

Appoint Planning Commission Members
Mayor Anthony explained that Richard Howe and Peter Hall had volunteered to serve on the Planning Commission. There are some planning issues that need to be addressed and presently the Planning Commission does not have any members.
Councilor Ritch made a motion to appoint Richard Howe and Peter Hall to the Planning Commission. Councilor O'Grady seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.

The City will continue to recruit Citizens to serve on the Planning Commission.


Dog Enforcement Updates
Councilor Dinger explained that she had met with Judge Williams concerning the dog enforcement issue. Judge Williams confirmed that the City can issue citations for dog violations and the Justice Court will prosecute. 
Judge Williams also determined that the City can use the Justice Court to prosecute violations of all the City's ordinances, not just the dog ordinance. He also suggested that the City set a fine of $500.00 for any ordinance violation. A partial amount of the fine could then be suspended unless the party re-offends within a year, in which case the suspended amount would be added to an additional $500.00 fine. The fines will be discussed at a future Council meeting.
Councilor Dinger volunteered to act as the Dog Enforcement Officer until the City can appoint an Officer.

Agenda Item No. 3_- Old Business

Sewer Pump Issues

Nathan Black from JUB Engineers explained that the sewer pumps have been ordered and should be delivered in approximately four weeks. MMW will be contacted to schedule for the electrical connection of the pumps.
City Recorder Valerie Russell stated that the City received the chemical to kill the algae in the sewer ponds. But, since the algae is dormant this time of year the representative from the chemical company and City employee Doug Schneider determined that it would be more effective if the algae is treated in the summer.


JUB Engineering Water System Improvement Project

Nathan Black stated that the City should receive the application for the grant later in the week. JUB hopes to have a draft ready for the Council to review at the December meeting. The deadline to submit is December 31st.
Agenda Item No. 4- Staff Reports

City Recorder
City Recorder Valerie Russell explained that the City's water tested positive for coliform again in October. The City was required to take four additional tests, two of which tested positive. Both positive tests were taken at the pump house. Bill Goss from the Drinking Water Agency stated that the chlorine contact time is probably not long enough at the pump house. The City has increased the amount of chlorine distributed throughout the system and will take five additional tests tomorrow. If the City continues to test positive for coliform the State could require the City to constantly chlorinate the water, which the City is not presently required to do. Valerie stated that considering there is obviously an issue with the water testing positive for coliform at times it might be in the City's best interest to continue to chlorinate the water. The City is also required to send a public notice to inform the public of the situation. The Drinking Water Agency stated that the City can send the public notice with the December water/sewer bill. 
Valerie also commented that some of the City's chlorine testing supplies are outdated and do not appear to be working properly and need to be replaced. A new chlorine pump should also be purchased so the City has a spare pump available.
Agenda Item No. 5- Public Comments
There were no public comments.
Meeting adjourned at  7:05 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Valerie Russell, City Recorder
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